
 

The County Of Cumbria (Various Roads, Carlisle City And District) 

(Consolidation And Provision Of Speed Limits) (No. 9) Order 2023 
 

1. The Cumbria County Council hereby give notice that on 7 February 2023 it made the 
above Order under Section 84(1) and (2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 

 
2. The Order will come into operation on 24 February 2023 and its effect will be to 

consolidate the provisions of The County of Cumbria (Various Roads, Carlisle City 
and District) (Consolidation and Provision of Speed Limits) (No. 8) Order 2021; 
and the following, into one concise Order: - 

 
(i) The extension of the existing 30 mph speed restriction (in place due to the 

presence of street lighting), to include the whole of Barras Lane and Barras Brow  
and the unnamed road adjacent to the Oil Storage Depot in Dalston; 

 
(ii) The extension of the existing 30 mph speed limit restriction (in place due to 

the  
presence of street lighting), on Orton Road, Carlisle, by approximately 191m in a 

 south-westerly direction; and 
 

(iii) The amendment of the existing 40 mph speed limit restriction on Orton Road, 
Carlisle, to read :- “from a point 77m south west of the centre line of its junction 

 with Sandsfield Road for a distance of 381m in a south-westerly direction” 
 (thereby reducing the length of the 40mph “on the ground” by approximately 
 191m  in a south westerly direction) 

  
3. Full details of the Order, together with plans showing the lengths of road concerned, 

a statement of the Council's reasons for making the Order, may be inspected at: - 
(i) Carlisle Library, The Lanes Shopping Centre, First Floor, 11 Globe Lane, 

Carlisle, CA3 8NX; 
(ii) At the offices of the undersigned, and 
(iii) On the Council’s website  

 

and may otherwise be obtained by emailing kim.baxter@cumbria.gov.uk. 
 

4. If you wish to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained in it on 
the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation 
Act 1984 or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act or any instrument made 
there under has not been complied with in relation to the Order, you may within six 
weeks of 4 February 2023 apply to the High Court for this purpose. 

 
Chief Legal Officer, Cumbria County Council, Cumbria House, 117 Botchergate, 
Carlisle, CA1 1RD                            

 
Dated 17 February 2023 

https://new.cumbria.gov.uk/parking-streets-and-transport/streets-roads-and-pavements/road-maintenance-closures-and-improvements/proposed-traffic-regulation-orders-tros
mailto:kim.baxter@cumbria.gov.uk

